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GREENSBOROUGH  PLAIN AND FANCY DRESS BALL:  A very successful plain and fancy dress ball was held in the Greensborough Rechabite Hall on Friday evening, the 2nd November, 1906. The ball was the wind-up for the season of the Greensborough Quadrille Club's assemblies, which had become popular during the winter. Notwithstanding the inclemency of the weather about 125 people paid for admission and about 50 couples engaged in the dancing. A great many ladies and gentlemen turned out in fancy costume, and this added much to the attractiveness of the gathering. A prize of 5s was gained by Miss Ridley, representing "Advance Australia" (on the vote of the people present), for the best lady's costume; and Mr C. Henthorn as a "Zulu Rickshaw Boy," was the winner of the gentleman's prize. The ladies seemed to take special interest in the ball, for we have seldom in Greensborough seen such a number of splendid dressed and happy faces as were there on Friday evening. Mr E. Verey, as the "Double-headed Policeman," and Mr D. Iredale, as a Tramp, supplied the amusing side to the night's enjoyment. The following fancy costumes were also noticed among the ladies: "Butterfly" Mrs. Henthorn, "Night" Mrs McLaughlin, "Order of the Bath" Miss Laidlay, "Robur Tea Girl" Miss Starling, "Queen of Diamonds" Miss Walters, “Romp" Miss Armstrong, "Housemaid" Miss Amiet,  “Nurse" Miss Nisbet, "Red Cross Nurse" Miss Austin, "French Waiting Maid" Miss. Bonsak,  Ivy," Mrs. Bonsak. In addition to the gentlemen already mentioned, the following in fancy costume were present: Mr D. Stewart "Highlander", Mr Santon  “Druid",  Mr Bert Starling "Sailor", Mr H. Starling "Druid" Mr A. Nisbet "Mephistophelles". The catering, which was admirably carried out, was in the hands of Mrs Bunnet (Greensborough Refreshment Rooms); and splendid up-to-date music was supplied by Messrs M. Nisbet (violin) and C. Amiet (piano). Dancing was continued until 4 o'clock in the morning, end at its conclusion Mr Santon (our efficient and popular M.C.) in a few well-chosen words thanked everyone for the interest shown by them throughout the season. A flashlight photograph of the gathering was taken by "Darge," of Collins-street, Melbourne, and copies can now be obtained from the committee at a cost of 1s 6d each.
